September 28, 2011

Dear C

On April 25, 2011, in front of City Council and recorded on LATV, Mayor Dean Mazzarella was asked directly by Councilor Dombrowski whether he owned the property at 72 Carter St. He clearly stated several times during the 20 minute dialogue that he did not own the property, had no interest in the property, and also stated that it was in probate.

As you know, 72 Carter St. was a home rehabbed in 2006 by the City of Leominster using HUD funds with a total investment of \$25,000. The home was owned by Mr. Cavaioli.

Enclosed please find a recorded copy of the April 25, 2011City Council meeting. Also enclosed is a copy of the deed for 72 Carter St. dated February 24, 2011. Note that the recorded owner of the property is Dean Mazzarella. I feel that the enclosed supports the fact that the Mayor blatantly deceived the council but also committed a violation of ethics.

At this time I respectfully request that the council address this letter and the enclosed documentation with urgency and undertake the appropriate action against Mayor Dean Mazzarella. I trust the council will take action prior to the end of October when this information and supporting evidence as well as this communication with City Council is submitted to local media to include Fox 25 and Channel 5 in Boston.

Sincerely,

On behalf of Leominster citizens tired of being deceived ~